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IN CONFIDENCE

* a whole-of-government work to building social cohesion.
This work is led by MSD. The Ministry has worked closely with
MSD on the proposals set out in my paper titled Strengthening
social cohesion in Aotearoa New Zealand and is responsible
for delivering actions on the whole of government programme.
Specifically, this includes a commitment to building capability
across the public sector on organisational Cultural Intelligence
and Safety and developing cultural competency.

* prioritising collection of data on ethnic and religious
demographics. This work is led by both Statistics New
Zealand (Stats NZ) and the Ministry. The Ministry is working
with Stats NZ on the review of the current ethnicity standard

s 9(2)(f)(iv) R

Both agencies are working together to increase ethnic
communities participation in the five-yearly Census, which is
the primary source of demographic information for public sector
agencies.

15.2.2 worked with other agencies on range of implementation
matters such as the Christchurch Call, aligning outcomes of the
ethnic youth framework and participation, Foreign Interference,
good practice guides for community engagement work
programmes.

15.2.3 developed closer relationships with communities. This
included strengthening or forming new connections with the
Muslim national organisations, community in Christchurch, Otago
and Southland regions and working closely with ethnic youth and
women.

15.3 Responding to local communities impacted by international
conflicts: The Ministry has played a role in supporting people from
ethnic communities who still have strong familial links in countries facing
conflicts or when issues unfolded domestically. Including in the:

15.3.1 2021 Afghanistan crisis response: Worked with the Ministry of
Business Innovation and Employment (MBIE), Immigration New
Zealand and Ministry for Women to hold conversations with
Afghan communities (including women and youth) to understand
the needs and connect them with wellbeing support.

15.3.2 2021 LynnMall attack response: Worked closely with the Sri
Lankan communities to offer support in the aftermath of the terror
attack. It also worked closely with government and relevant non-
government agencies such as NZ Police, MSD, Corrections, the
Federation of Islamic Associations of New Zealand and the New
Zealand Muslim Association to support communities on the
ground.
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Appendix B: Ministry for Ethnic Communities 2022 — 2025 Strategy
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